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Trevor Faulkner visited the mountain area “Elgfjellet” between 1988 and 2008. He published articles in the Norwegian 
Caving Magazine - Norsk Grotteblad nr. 19, 23, 31, 47 and 53.  
Many caves were found around Elgfjellet so that by 2009, due to Trevor's work, it was already a nature reserve as a 
part of Lomsdal-Visten national park.
The studies continued when a group of Masters students resurveyed the caves and more of the area in close 
collaboration with Lomsdal-Visten nasjonalpark and Stein-Erik Lauritzen from Bergen University.
Elgfjellet is described as a region formed by glaciers with low vegetation of bushes and grasses. 
The students were divided into groups to survey the surface and different caves. After work they gathered to monitor 
their measurements and have a glass of beer. 
The next Norsk Grotteblad will include information about their work and publish some results.
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